SUPERVISORS MEETING
Meeting of April 1, 2009
CALL TO ORDER
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Trustees Glenn Loyet, Joseph Hubbard, Kenneth Joseph and Gary Hursey, Town Clerk Alice “Peg” Schloemann, Attorney Alex Libell and Deputy Town Clerk/Recorder Debbie Allsup. 
Others:  Gary Fohne, Dave Witter and Robin Schloemann.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

Trustee Gary Hursey made a motion to approve the minutes of the previous Supervisor’s Meeting and seconded by Trustee Joseph Hubbard.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

SENIOR REPORT

Trustee Glenn Loyet reported the last Senior Committee Meeting was on Thursday, March 26, 2009.  The Committee discussed the plans for the next dinner on May 14, 2009.  The next Senior Committee Meeting will be on April 22, 2009.  
YOUTH REPORT
Trustee Kenneth Joseph reported the next Youth Committee Meeting will be on Monday, April 13, 2009 which he will not be available to attend due to a prior commitment.
AFTER PROM REPORT
Trustee Gary Hursey stated the Saturday, March 28th meeting was a no show.  Although OTHS is backing the event, he believes there was a lack of advertising for the meeting.  The next After-Prom meeting is scheduled for Saturday, April 11, 2009.  Hursey also stated there may be a need to send out a mailing to parents asking for help with the event if he is unable to round up enough help.  
PLANNING REPORT
No report.
TRUSTEES REPORT

No report.
SUPERVISORS REPORT
A request was made by Christian HomeCare Services, Inc. to donate to their 4th Annual Golf Tournament fundraiser.  Supervisor Ahle stated the group has been a huge help to the township residents by assisting with Medicare questions and Circuit Breaker Applications.  Last year the Township donated $100 to the event.  Trustee Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve a donation of $100 (same as last year) to Christian HomeCare Services, Inc. and seconded by Trustee Gary Hursey.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Supervisor Gary Ahle updated the Board on the resurfacing of the parking lot.  This has been postponed til mid April due to the plant not being able to make the asphalt until then.  Also once the asphalt is available the weather will be a deciding factor on when the project will begin.  Once a date is set it will be done over a Friday and Saturday to avoid disrupting the available parking as little as possible.
Supervisor Ahle also added the checks were made out for both the parking lot resurface (Bi-State Seal Coatings, Inc.) and the extension to the Rotary Van Storage Building (Kruep Construction, Inc.) but they will be held in the safe until the projects are satisfactorily completed.
NEW BUSINESS
Supervisor Ahle informed the Board that he along with the Road District employees had picked up the election supplies earlier today.  He will begin delivering them to the precincts on Thursday morning.

Trustee Glenn Loyet stated the County informed him that if an Economic Interest Statement was filed with the candidate’s election papers then there is no need to file again for this year.

The O’Fallon Chamber of Commerce has invited the Township Board to their 33rd Annual Awards on Friday, April 24th.  Registration begins at 11:30 a.m. and the luncheon begins at noon.  Reservations are $25 per person.
St. Clair County Township Officials Assn. will hold their annual dinner meeting on Thursday, April 16, 2009 at the American Legion Hall, St. Libory.  Cocktail hour begins at 6 p.m.  

APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                       $44,540.84
                   General Assistance             12,221.99
Trustee Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Trustee Kenneth Joseph.  Roll Call.  5 ayes 0 nays.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC INPUT
None.
ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Trustee Glenn Loyet to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Trustee Gary Hursey.  Roll Call. 5 ayes 0 nays. Motion Carried.
The meeting adjourned at 7:13 P.M.
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Alice Schloemann






Town Clerk

